MEMORANDUM OF UNDERSTANDING

POWER SYSTEM ELECTRICIAN AT MUNRO DISPATCH CENTER

For several years an electrician from the Bell Substation maintenance crew has worked full time at the Munro Dispatch Center.  Since this electrician works independent of the rest of the crew and the foreman, it has been decided by management to duty station this position at Munro and have it report directly to the Manager for the Munro Control Center.

It is understood that this position will be assigned to Munro and filled as a journeyman Power System Electrician.  The position will initially be advertised and then added to the Bid List.  It is also understood that the incumbent of the position may be assigned on a temporary basis to work with a Substation Maintenance crew should there be a need.

/s/ Charles R. Ronsheimer (for)

/s/ W.D. Miller

_____________________________

______________________________

David J. Hart




Bill Miller

Labor Relations Officer


Business Manager

Bonneville Power Administration

IBEW Local No. 125

Date:  August 6, 2001



Date:   August 20, 2001

